## PENDLETON DISTRICT CHAPTER SCGS

Our next meeting will be Tuesday <u>January 16</u>, <u>1979</u> at <u>7:30 PM</u> at the Home Federal Savings & Loan in Lakeview Plaze on US 123-76 in Clemson.

Program: Show and Tell--Bring any new books or materials you have obtained during the past year; share your experiences during a trip last year. This is also a time to learn from other members.

At our December meeting, a covered dish supper was enjoyed by about twenty members and friends. There was a variety of meat, vegetables and deserts. Also, the following officers were elected for 1979:

President--Mr. John McCravy Box 443, Route 6 Easley, SC 29640

Vice President -- Mr. M. Riggs Goodman

Secretary--Mrs. Sara Timms Treasurer--Mrs. Era M. Davis State Rep.--Mr. Bruce Pruitt

Please Note: your membership has expired unless you renewed it in December. Dues for 1979 are \$7. Bring your dues to the January meeting or mail a check to our treasurer:

Mrs. Era M. Davis

Route 4

Pickens, SC 29671.

The Greenville Library now has the 1900 census for South Carolina on microfilm.

The genealogy class at Tri County Tec (Pendleton) will conduct the following tours: Jan. 16 at Clemson Univ. Library; Feb. 22 to Pickens County Courthouse; Mar. 22 to Columbia; Apr. 19 to the Chamblee, Ga., branch of the Morman Library. There is a fee of \$15 per tour. Please contact Tri County Tec if you are interested.

On Mar. 30 & 31, 1979 the NC Genealogy Society will hold a workshop at the Hilton Inn in Raleigh. The cost in \$30. The workshop will cover NC records, general (beginners) genealogy, and probate records. The three sessions are to be held Friday afternoon & evening, and on Saturday morning.

The National Archives is planning a tour to the Morman Library in Salt Lake City in April 1979 and during the World Conference on Records April 12-15, 1980. Also a tour is planed of the Rhine Valley in October 1979. Obtain information from the Director Genealogical Programs, Education Division, Room G-9, National Archives, Washington, DC 20408.

The tour and study course of England conducted by Mr. Bill R. Linder (of the National Archives) will depart Sept. 2 and end on Sept. 12. Information may be obtained from Mr. Linder-Genealogy Tour to Britain, 8306 Cottage St, Vienna, VA 22180.